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contracts shall be submitted in accord-
ance with the requirements in the IFB 
or RFP. 

(h) Approval procedures—(1) Accept-
ance. HUD’s acceptance of an applica-
tion or proposal for review does not 
imply a commitment to provide fund-
ing. 

(2) Notification. HUD will provide no-
tification of whether a project will be 
funded or rejected. 

(3) Form of award. (i) HUD will award 
technical assistance funds as a grant, 
cooperative agreement or procurement 
contract, consistent with this section, 
the Federal Grant and Cooperative 
Agreement Act of 1977, 31 U.S.C. 6301– 
6308, the HUD Acquisition Regulation, 
and the Federal Acquisition Regula-
tion. 

(ii) When HUD’s primary purpose is 
the transfer of technical assistance to 
assist the recipients in support of the 
title I or Section 810 programs, an as-
sistance instrument (grant or coopera-
tive agreement) will be used. A grant 
instrument will be used when substan-
tial Federal involvement is not antici-
pated. A cooperative agreement will be 
used when substantial Federal involve-
ment is anticipated. When a coopera-
tive agreement is selected, the agree-
ment will specify the nature of HUD’s 
anticipated involvement in the project. 

(iii) A contract will be used when 
HUD’s primary purpose is to obtain a 
provider of technical assistance to act 
on the Department’s behalf. In such 
cases the Department will define the 
specific tasks to be performed. How-
ever, nothing in this section shall pre-
clude the Department from awarding a 
procurement contract in any other 
case when it is determined to be in the 
Department’s best interests. 

(4) Administration. Project adminis-
tration will be governed by the terms 
of individual awards and relevant regu-
lations. As a general rule, proposals 
will be funded to operate for one to two 
years, and periodic and final reports 
will be required. 

(i) Environmental and intergovern-
mental review. The requirements for En-
vironmental Reviews and Intergovern-
mental Reviews do not apply to tech-
nical assistance awards. 

(j) Selection of recipients of technical 
assistance. Where under the terms of 

the funding award the recipient of the 
funding is to select the recipients of 
the technical assistance to be provided, 
the funding recipient shall publish, and 
publicly make available to potential 
technical assistance recipients, the 
availability of such assistance and the 
specific criteria to be used for the se-
lection of the recipients to be assisted. 
Selected recipients must be entities 
participating or planning to partici-
pate in the title I or Urban Home-
steading programs or activities for 
which the technical assistance is to be 
provided. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control numbers 2535–0085 and 
2535–0084) 

[56 FR 41938, Aug. 26, 1991] 

§ 570.403 New Communities. 
The regulations for New Commu-

nities grants in this section, that were 
effective immediately before April 19, 
1996, will continue to govern the rights 
and obligations of recipients and HUD 
with respect to grants under the New 
Communities program. 

[61 FR 11476, Mar. 20, 1996] 

§ 570.404 Historically Black colleges 
and universities program. 

(a) General. Grants under this section 
will be awarded to historically Black 
colleges and universities to expand 
their role and effectiveness in address-
ing community development needs, in-
cluding neighborhood revitalization, 
housing and economic development in 
their localities, consistent with the 
purposes of title I of the Housing and 
Community Development Act of 1974. 

(b) Eligible applicants. Only histori-
cally Black colleges and universities 
(as determined by the Department of 
Education in accordance with that De-
partment’s responsibilities under Exec-
utive Order 12677, dated April 28, 1989) 
are eligible to submit applications. 

(c) Eligible activities. Activities that 
may be funded under this section are 
those eligible under §§ 570.201 through 
570.207, provided that any activity 
which is required by State or local law 
to be carried out by a governmental en-
tity may not be funded under this sec-
tion. Notwithstanding the provisions of 
§§ 570.200(g), grants under this section 
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